Update on independent adviser on the
ministerial code

A spokesperson for the Permanent Secretary said:

“On November 23rd, the First Minister referred himself for advice
under the Ministerial Code in relation to answers given to Assembly
Members in 2014 and 2017. James Hamilton, who is an independent
adviser to the Scottish Government on Ministerial Code issues,
agreed to carry this out, and has already commenced his work.

“The terms of reference set by the First Minister to Mr Hamilton
are for him to provide advice on: the allegation that I breached
the Ministerial Code in relation to answers I gave to questions on
11th November 2014 and 14th November 2017.

“The Ministerial Code does not prescribe the scope, format, or
conduct of the process, and it is for Mr Hamilton to determine how
to act on the matter which has been referred. A secretariat has
been made available to Mr Hamilton, with appropriate safeguards to
ensure due separation from the First Minister’s office and the rest
of the Welsh Government in relation to this process and any
material submitted.

“Anyone wishing to contact Mr Hamilton'’s secretariat with material
relevant to the terms of reference can do so via
referralinvestigation@wales-uk.com. Material related to the process
will be stored independently of other Welsh Government internal
systems.

“Mr Hamilton’s findings will be made public following the
conclusion of his work.”
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